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Section 207.604  Notice of Proposed Vehicle Scrappage Plans 

a)	Within 14 days after submitting a vehicle scrappage plan to the Agency, the vehicle scrappage manager or sponsor that submitted the plan shall cause, at its own expense, the publication of notice by advertisement in a newspaper of general circulation in the area where the collection site for vehicles to be retired is located or, if the vehicle scrappage sponsor is a source, the notice shall be in a newspaper of general circulation in the area the source is located. 

b)	The notice shall be titled "Notice of Proposed Vehicle Scrappage Plan Submission to the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency." 

c)	The notice shall contain the name and address of the proposed sponsor and the address of the proposed vehicle collection location. 

d)	The notice shall state the following:

"Any person may review the proposed plan, to the extent allowed by applicable laws and regulations, by contacting the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency. Any person may submit comments to the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency and request a hearing.  Comments and requests for hearing must be submitted in writing to Illinois EPA at: 

Public Information for the Bureau of Air
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency
P.O. Box 19276
Springfield, Illinois 62794

	These comments and requests for a hearing must be received by the Illinois EPA within 21 days after the date of publication." 

e)	The Agency will determine whether to hold a hearing on any vehicle scrappage plan in accordance with 35 Ill. Adm. Code 252.205.  Any hearing on a proposed vehicle scrappage plan shall be conducted in accordance with the Agency's "Procedures for Permit and Closure Plan Hearings" (35 Ill. Adm. Code 166: Subpart A, Informational Permit and Closure Plan Hearings). 
